
  
  

STUDENTMAX CONNECTIONS (SMC)  
CLINICAL PLACMENT CONSORTIUM IN OREGON AND SW WASHINGTON  

--  
General Partner Meeting Minutes 

2:00-3:00 pm April 18, 2024 

VIA TEAMS  
 

Members Present:  

Megan Jones – Regional Coordinator 
Alicia Printemps-Herget – Chair and University of Portland   
Hollie Caldwell – Concordia St. Paul University  
Gaby Carrillo – Sumner College 
Carri Claycomb – Treasurer and Mt. Hood Community College  
Sarah Cox – George Fox University 
Tiffany Davis – Mt. Hood Community College  
Elena Dupen – University of Portland  
Ashton Edenfield – University of Portland  
Emily Engelmann – Concordia St. Paul University  
Kathleen Finch – Secretary and Warner Pacific University 
Ashley Goar – Linfield University 
Debra Henry – Linfield University  
Heidi Johnston – Linfield University  
Imani Lindsay – Linfield University  
Sandra Montminy – Adventist Health – Portland 
Michaela Murphy – PeaceHealth   
Kyra Pappas – VA  
Michaelynn Paul – Walla Walla University  
Alyssa Pete – George Fox University 
MaryBeth Piccirilli – Concordia St. Paul University  
Connie Ramos – Lower Columbia College  
Nicole Strauss-Haebler – OHSU Portland 
Kimberly Streight – Kaiser Permanente 
Melina Tracy – Kaiser Permanente  
Jamie Thiem – Providence 
Kathleen Whalen – Concordia St. Paul University 
AriAnne Whitt – Portland Community College  
Nancy Zavala – Sumner College  
  



TOPIC DISCUSSION ACTION ITEMS 
Call to order 
by Alicia 
Printemps-
Herget at 2:03 
pm 

  

Approve 
March 21, 
2024 Minutes 

March 21, 2024 minutes sent via email by Megan Jones on April 15, 2024 to 
all consortium members.  

Minutes approved.  

Update Fall 
Approval 
Deadline 

June 28th is the new deadline for first round approvals for clinical partners to 
decide for the fall term (starts August 1, 2024). The rationale behind pushing 
this date up is to allow education partners to place students accordingly and 
to allow them enough time to onboard students and meet deadlines of 
clinical partners.  
 
 

 

Update on 
ACEMAPP 
Changes – 
Date and Next 
Steps 

June 17 is the implementation date for the new TB annual training through 
the CDC on ACEMAPP. 
 
If there is a school or a clinical partner that are requiring changes for a more 
stringent requirement, they will need to work with the Oregon Health 
Authority (OHA). If any consortium member needs further clarification, 
please direct your questions to OHA.  
 
The ARTAC recommends that all partners get on the ListServ for Oregon 
Health Authority to keep posted on these changes: 
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/pages/index.aspx  
 
OHA – Standards Table: Student-Clinical-Training-Standards-Table.pdf 
(oregon.gov)  
 
ACEMAPP has a new program called “Assure.” ACEMAPP sent out emails to 
consortium partners that were interested. Assure is run like a Complio 
platform.  Assure is not a requirement from the consortium.  
 
George Fox University is considering the move to Assure.  
 
CSP is staying with Complio due to Assure being in the Beta testing phase.  

Megan plans to 
send out a 
handout of a list of 
requirements that 
will be changing 
via email to all 
consortium 
members. She 
plans to send this 
out in the next few 
weeks.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Summer 
Approvals? 

There are a few pending rotations for summer.  Megan will look at 
ACEMAPP and 
follow-up with 
clinical partners 
and education 
partners. 

Meet in-
Person in 
June? 

Walla Walla University is happy to host.  
 
 
Megan would like to meet in-person to discuss guidelines as an agenda item.  

Megan plans to 
send out a survey 
regarding if they 
are available in-
person for the final 
meeting in June.  

https://www.oregon.gov/oha/pages/index.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/HPA/HP/sctDocs/Student-Clinical-Training-Standards-Table.pdf
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/HPA/HP/sctDocs/Student-Clinical-Training-Standards-Table.pdf


 

Board of 
Directors 
Needs 

Needs: 
Chair 
Chair – Elect 
Secretary 
Secretary – Elect 

If you are 
interested in a 
position, please let 
Megan know as we 
are hoping to fill 
these spots before 
the new term 
begins in July 2024.  

Contact List 
Information 

Since we have new members, we will need to have new updates for new 
members.  

Megan plans to 
send out a new 
contact list to all 
consortium 
members.  

Thoughts 
what we did 
well/changes? 

 Megan plans to 
send out a survey 
to request 
responses.  

Clinical 
Requests 
Outside of 
Consortium  

Schools outside of Oregon are requested to first work with the Oregon State 
Board of Nursing for approval to have clinical rotations in Oregon:  Oregon 

State Board of Nursing : Nursing Programs Outside Oregon : State of Oregon. 

 

Treasurer 
Report 

March 2024’s report was shared.  
 
Money Market account – a question about why we are not moving money 
around to make more money off the interest. Due to how the accounts were 
set-up with Advantis Credit Union and how they were originally set-up at 
Key Bank, the Board of Directors (BOD) plans to have a financial review and 
move money around at that point.  
 
A request was made to have an update be sent to the Oregon Council of 
Deans and Directors.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Megan and Alicia 
will draft a letter 
with the BOD’s 
approval to 
provide an update 
to the Oregon 
Council of Deans 
and Directors.  

Meeting 
Adjourned 
2:53 pm 
 
Recorder: 
Kathleen 
Finch 

 The next General 
Partners’ meeting 
is May 16, 2024 
from 2:00 pm – 
3:00 pm via 
Microsoft Teams. 

https://www.oregon.gov/osbn/pages/aprn-placements.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/osbn/pages/aprn-placements.aspx

